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STOP PRESS -  COMING EVENTS 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
 
 

Congratulations to all the students at Gundagai High 
School for consistently displaying our core school 
values of Respect, Responsibility and Integrity. As 
part of our school’s wellbeing initiatives, the student 
body was challenged to collect 200 
merit tokens. It is my pleasure to 
announce that students far exceeded 
this target and in recognition of their 
efforts, a whole school barbecue was 
held this week. Thank you to all the 
staff and students who assisted in cooking, serving 
and taking photos at our barbecue on Thursday.  
 
This Sunday, students along with Mrs Toohey,  
Mr Chadwick and Mr D’Alessandro will be departing 
on the Central Australia trip. A big thank you to all the 
parents, careers and staff for their support of this 
fantastic opportunity for our students. Regular 
updates of the trip will be posted to our school 
Facebook page. 
  
I would like to take the opportunity to announce that 
Mrs Adelia Fuller’s secondment as the Relieving 
Director Educational Leadership has been extended 
until the end of this term. It is anticipated that  
Mrs Fuller will be back at GHS on Monday week 1 
term 3, 23 July.  For week 10 of this term, I will 
continue in the role as relieving principal. 
 
Mr Nathan Wong 
Relieving Principal 
 
 
 

FRONT OFFICE NEWS 

 
PARENT ONLINE PAYMENTS (POP) 
Westpac have made changes to the Parent online 
Payment (POP) portal. 
 
 

These changes include: 
 

 Collapsible sections have 
grouped information in a more logical order 
making the form easier to use. 

 

 Browser auto-fill will allow parents and carers to 
make payments without having to re-enter details. 

 

 More time to enter details. 
 

 Larger controls to make it easier to use on mobile 
screens. 

 

 Allow payment via a credit card or 
direct debit from a bank account.  
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 2018 

JUNE  

Friday 29  NAIDOC Excursion Years 7 - 10 

Friday 29-
Saturday 30 

 RFS Cadets Qualifying in Orange 

JULY  

Sunday 1 – 
Sunday 15 

 Central Australia and Outback 
Queensland Excursion 

Friday 6  Last day term 2 

Monday 23  Staff return term 3 – SDD3 

Tuesday 24  Students return term 3 



Email: gundagai-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 

BBQ 

 
Students were treated to a BBQ lunch on Thursday 
28 June in recognition of achieving 200 merit tokens. 
Thank you to the students that assisted with cooking, 
serving and cleaning up. Well done on reaching 200 
merit tokens, keep up the hard work and remember 
to hand your merit tokens in to 
your Year Advisor. 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WOODWORK CHALLENGE 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

On Friday 22 June four GHS 
students, Jayden McDonald, 
Oscar Bartlett, Kelvin Hillier 
and Campbell Smith 
competed in the 
Woodwork Challenge in 
Sydney. 
 
We are still waiting to hear 
the results of the Challenge but 
our 4 boys worked well as a team  
and all completed what was a difficult project in the 
allowed 2 hours. 
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